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Fat Sam’s Grand Slam
Another fantastic Wildern Performance!

We’re all off to sunny Spain
Year 10 travel to La Fosca

Dance showcases, toilet twinning  
plus so much more inside..
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Holiday Activities

New Year 2019 

thedartcentre
your local arts centre

www.thedart.co.uk
01489 779 471

  Wednesday 

2nd 
Jan

   Thursday 3rd 
Jan

Bring in the New Year with three days of creative 
activities for boys and girls aged 4 – 12 years old.

*Additional hours are available 9am-10am, 3pm-4pm and 4pm-5pm at an extra £3 per hour 
per child.*

All children’s activities are led by trusted teachers and artists from the local area, with support 
from assistants when required. All staff carry enhanced DBS checks.
We are Ofsted registered. 
Payment can be made using childcare vouchers or tax free childcare payments.
Booking Policy
•	 We	require	advance	payment	on	booking	for	all	classes	and	are	unable	to	reserve	places	without	payment.
•	 Materials	and	resources	are	bought	to	match	the	number	of	people	booked	onto		the	course.	As	a	result	we	cannot	

guarantee	places	will	be	available	on	the	day	unless	pre-booked.	Please	always	phone	to	check.
•	 Should	the	d.@rt	Centre		have	to	cancel	a	workshop	you	have	booked	onto	,	an	alternative	workshop	or	date	will	be	

offered.	Where	this	is	not	possible	or	not	acceptable	to	you,	a	full	refund	will	be	paid.

The d.@rt Centre, Wildern School, Wildern Lane, Hedge End, 
Southampton, SO30 4EJ

10am to 3pm £17 
per day 
Extended hours available on 
request	(see	below	for	details)

BOOK	NOW	ON	01489 779 471!

   Friday  

Antartica, Penguins, Narnia and 
all things white and cold will be 
explored across three days of crea-
tive arts and crafts!
An exciting way to spend the first 
few days of the New Year.

4th 
Jan
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Dear Parent/Guardian,

Already yet another Christmas approaches at speed. I am not sure where this term has gone, 
certainly a lot has happened as the many articles in this term’s newsletter will demonstrate. 
I must first begin with the annual School Production of ‘Bugsy’. I have to confess not really 
knowing the musical well, but what a treat it was. Running a younger show enabled the team 
to bring in so many new potential stars of the future, several we had not seen on the stage before. 
They were amazing and demonstrated the wealth of talent we have and with some of our younger 
performers the treat we are in for the coming years. Only heartfelt thanks and congratulations 
go, of course, to the cast but also to the amazing team that sits behind it. Productions like that 
don’t just happen they take hours of planning and rehearsing. The staff team are wonderful and 
put hours and hours and some more in pulling it together. I, of course, have thanked them but this 
is my public congratulations to them all.

We have had the Dance Showcase and by the time you read this the Christmas Concert, which 
always gets us in the mood for Christmas. The Dance Showcase was incredible, the talent is 
unbelievable and watching the youngest performers and what they will grow into as they move 
through the school is so exciting.

Congratulations and well done to all of Year 11 who have undertaken their practice exams. They 
must be commended for the excellent way they conducted themselves but also the effort they put 
in. It is a full on intense two weeks and they did so well to keep focused. Sadly there will be no 
time to sit back and I am sure they will use the experience and the feedback to guide them in the 
coming months. Well done Year 11 keep going!

The development of the Wildern MAT continues to move forward. Many of you may not be aware 
because life at Wildern remains the same. Behind the scenes however, we are moving further 
forward with the opening of our new Primary school at Boorley Park. We appointed the new 
Headteacher before half term, Tamsin Hindley, who is currently the Deputy Headteacher at 
Freegrounds Junior school.  We are delighted to have recruited her and even more so as she is from 
within our own community. The opening of Deer Park, the new Secondary school, is progressing 
but unlikely now to open until 2021, we will of course keep you posted. 

I hope you enjoy reading the following articles and stories of success. I wish you all a fabulous 
Christmas with your families.

Kind regards

Miss Marie Louise Litton                                      Mrs Ceri Oakley
                     Headteacher		           	 Associate Headteacher

Work Starts on New Primary School
We are delighted that work on our new primary school has started, the foundations are being laid and the 
construction of the school is making excellent progress in readiness for opening in September 2019. The 
two-form entry school will open its gates to Reception children first and will eventually hold 420 children 
when it is full from Reception to Year 6. We are delighted to be part of this project and contributing even 
further to the educational offer within our community. Our commitment to our community has been a key 
driver in developing the Trust, our principle aim being to continue to provide high quality teaching in a 
stimulating environment.

We will continue to keep you posted on the progress of both of 
our new schools.

Emergency Procedures at Wildern School
All schools are required to have both an emergency evacuation procedure (primarily for fire evacuation) and 
a lock down procedure designed to keep everyone inside the building. At Wildern School we refer to this lock 
down procedure as our ‘emergency procedures’. 
The purpose of this procedure is to ensure the safety of all students, visitors and staff in the case of an 
emergency such as an intruder on site or a chemical spillage. However, at Wildern we mostly use this 
procedure to keep everyone inside in situations where we have a student who has been taken ill in a 
corridor or main thoroughfare or when an ambulance is coming on site at a time when students are due to 
be circulating outside. This ensures student safety at these times without disruption to learning.
The process for our emergency procedures is as follows:
• The fire bell sounds 10 distinct beeps (different from a fire evacuation alarm)
• All students and staff remain inside where they are and all windows and doors are locked to ensure                                                   
student safety. Students remain supervised throughout.
• All staff are notified of the nature of the emergency through their school email.
• The end of emergency procedures is announced with 5 rings of the session bell.
• If emergency procedures are sounded at a break or lunchtime them students go directly to their next lesson 
where their teachers will be waiting to teach them.
• Where emergency procedures run over a break or lunchtime we will look to address this to ensure 
appropriate breaks are achieved where possible.
• Any student who has medication at a specific time will have their medication brought to them.
Naturally, to ensure that students remain familiar with both the emergency procedures and evacuation 
procedures it is essential that we conduct drills; especially since these procedures are, fortunately, rarely 
used.
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Teaching. A career for the future.

As most teachers will tell you, there’s no such thing as a ‘typical’ day at work. That’s because no two 
days are the same – you are unlikely to ever lack variety. Teaching is a career that offers great benefits, 
opportunities to use a wide range of skills and inspire young people in the subjects you love.

Nearly a term into their teacher training year, our Primary and Secondary trainee teachers not only now 
have an awareness of the challenges and rewards of teaching as a career but, between them are starting 
to shape the lives of thousands of our local youngsters.

Under the expert supervision of their school mentors and the SCITT team, trainees are learning how to plan 
and teach, how to assess learning, adapt for the needs of their children, manage behaviours for maximum 
progress, as well as research for their Masters level study.

Of course teaching is not just about sharing a passion for the subjects you love, many trainees are also 
indulging in hobbies and interests as part of their course by getting involved in after-school clubs, trips and 
sport.

You may remember a truly brilliant teacher from school who made a real difference to your life. You 
may know someone who you think will be that truly brilliant teacher.  If you do, put them in touch with 
us.  The Wildern Partnership SCITT (School Centred Initial Teacher Training) offers local outstanding 
Primary and Secondary Masters level programmes.

We wish all of our trainees, and their mentors, a very peaceful Christmas break.  It is well deserved! 

If you are interested in becoming a teacher, or would just like to find out more about life as a teacher, then 
please visit the SCITT website:  www.wildernpartnership.co.uk  

Jo Anderson

www.wildernpartnership.co uk  @wpscitt  wildernpartnershipscitt Wildern Partnership SCITT

Students in Year 10 and 11 spent the day on Tuesday 2nd 
October perusing around the Wildern Careers Fair 2018! This year 
was bigger than ever, with a variety of colleges, apprenticeship 
providers, universities, employers and careers advisors on hand to 
talk to students about their options when they leave school, and 
the amazing opportunities that await them. As well as picking up 
a few freebies and prospectuses on their way around, students 
also got the chance to try some hands-on activities - and the fake 
'dog operation' pets challenge provided by PDSA proved to be very 
popular! Roll on next year!
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Boules

Lucky Year 8 students had the opportunity to try their hand at the traditional French 
game, Boules, as an end of term treat in July. Under the watchful eyes of coaches 
Peter Galton from Southampton City Pétanque Club and Mr Russell, students were able to 
master this new sport. Much fun was had by all involved despite the rain- watch out for 
the next generation of Boules champions!

Year 8 Vocab Challenge

In order to best prepare our year 8 students for their language 
GCSE in year 9, all students on the language Pathway took part in 
a 10 week, 20 word Vocabulary Challenge. Using high frequency 
words from each language, students battled to achieve 18 and 
above in order to be entered into the grand prize draw. Names 
were drawn via a random name picker and 10 fortunate linguists 
were treated to a continental breakfast by the MFL team. Well 
done to all of the winners!

Al Fresco Summer Cinema

The films Asterix in French and Tadeo Jones in Spanish 
played out on cinema screens across a week of lunchtimes 
in the summer term. With only subtitles and sound in French 
or Spanish, students and staff alike were exposed to a 
multi-cultural ambiance. Eating their lunch or popcorn from 
the canteen for that authentic cinema feel, all kicked back 
and relaxed in the Hall or the outside performance area. 
Thanks go to all the staff who provided bean bags and rugs 
for the week!

El día de los Muertos

On Thursday the 1st of November during lunch, Wildern held its first ever celebration for Day of the Dead. 
Mirroring the Mexican tradition of rejoicing the lives of those who have left us, the MFL, Dance , Art and 
Technology departments worked in collaboration to make the day a success. From mini crafted shrines, 
spirit animal drawings, skull colouring and an altar of remembrance, the lunchtime was packed with a 
Mexican vibe. Part of the winning Rock Challenge Day of the Dead performance was also danced by 
students outside the D@rt: they twirled and bopped to some traditional Mexican tunes.   

European Day of Languages (EDoL) 

This September the whole school celebrated the European Day of Languages 
through the following events:
• Crunchy Critter House Challenge – students paid £1 to try some dried bugs!
• House Staff Captain Tongue Twister Trials – head of houses took part in a 
pronunciation game alongside year 10 linguists. Well done Mr Chance and 
Bedford House for winning!
• Year 7 House T-shirt design competition – year 7 classes created logos 
to promote the importance of learning languages and transferred this onto 
actual T-shirts.
The day was also a non-uniform event which reflects the European style of 
dress whilst in education. A massive £1643 was raised in honour of Mr Paul 
Stephens, our MFL teacher, who died in July this year from a heart attack. The 
charity to benefit from this donation and, as directed by the Stephens family, 
was CRY (Cardiac Risk in the Young). 



In August this year, 39 Year 10 students descended on PGL La Fosca in Spain. The students were accompanied by 4 teachers Miss Applegate, Mrs Millington, Mr Collings and Mr Woods. The group started their journey from 
school, through Dover to Calais and down through France to the beautiful coast of the Costa Brava. The tired and weary group were straight into activities on the beach (just a 5 minute walk from their campsite), literally 
throwing themselves in the water.

The accommodation was the best, most luxurious PGL tents where the students could relax in between the activities and get some much needed rest. Card playing, eating snacks and chatting were the main activities.

Throughout the week the students got involved with loads of watersports activities; canoeing, kayaking, sailing, banana boating, chilling on the beaches and a day in a waterpark where 2 students got to witness Mr Collings 
and Miss Applegate screaming down one of the slides, one was heard saying ‘This is the weirdest thing I have ever done’.  Safe to say, the students were the braver when it came to the big slides!

The trip was such a wonderful chance for the teachers to get to know some of the fun and nutty students in Year 10, and it let the students fully relax before they embark on the final years at Wildern. Some memories were 
made that will truly be never forgotten, in beautiful surroundings! Roll on 2019!

In special dedication to a wonderful teacher and friend Mr Stephens.
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On Friday 21st September 10 Year 8 Students went IBM, Hursley with Mr Hodgson and Miss 
Applegate to the Festival of Innovation!

Firstly, we were introduced to the activity which was to find out the identity of a hacker who 
had hacked IBM and leaked information. There were 3 spots we could go to: the festival of 
innovation, the museum and hackers working space (an escape room!). 

The first one we went to was the festival. There we found out that we had to find letters 
which would spell out the department the hacker was in and we learnt a lot of things about 
new technologies that IBM were working on; 3D printers, robots, games and loads more. 

The second place we went to was the escape room. When we were there we found out that 
the hacker had the numbers 4 and 9 in their worker number by solving problems that were 
pretty difficult. 

Lastly, we went to the museum to complete a quiz where we then found out that the hacker is 
a boy with glasses and dark hair. We had 2 suspects left and we took the chance and assumed 
that the hacker was William Yates. 
We went back to the auditorium to find out who the IBM hacker was and it was William Yates! 

Overall, we had a very fun day and we enjoyed all the fun and exciting activities. 

 By Ashley Smith (and co)

Focus Group

On the 18th October 2018, students from the iStudent and Googlers Focus Groups went to the Stroud 
School in Romsey to work with a few other schools with different technology related products. 
These schools were: Springhill, Stroud, King Edwards, Bishop Luffa and Yately Manor. We were mixed into 
different teams and collaborated to do some really cool stuff with technology. We also went and had some 
delicious bangers & mash for lunch and was given a warm welcome by Stroud students. We ended the day 
with goodie bags and certificates for our efforts. All in all, I really enjoyed being an ambassador for Wildern 
and look forward to using different technologies again.

Edward Addis 7S1

&
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On the 1st of October 2018, the iStudents Focus Group went to the Apple Store based in West Quay, 
Southampton. While we were there, we had a member of the 'creative' team come to talk us and showed 
how to film and edit movies. He gave us the new iPad Pro and Apple pen to plan what we were going to 
talk about in our movie. It felt really surreal writing on an iPad. After that, we then proceeded to film our 
movies. Some did an unboxing video of Apple products like the ones on Youtube while others talked about 
their favourite video-game or school subject. Then we edited our movies and put pictures over them.

In conclusion, the Apple store workshop was brilliant 
because we got make new friends and learn lots of 
new filming techniques to use on iPhones and iPads.
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Christmas Dance Showcase
On Wednesday 28th November Wildern’s dancers 
started the festive season with a fantastic Christmas 
Dance Showcase. Dancers from Year 7 – 11 performed 
their class and club pieces to the soundtrack from the 
film Elf! Congratulations to everyone involved!

The Unheard Boy’s Dance Company
On Thursday 13th December The Unheard Boy’s Dance Company 
travelled to the University of Chichester to perform in The Showroom. 
The dancers were absolutely superb and after their performance they 
took part in a workshop with Herne Bay.
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During my time in Bugsy Malone, I learnt a lot: a great deal about acting, dancing, singing, staging and importantly about friends. I met new friends- friends that I would never have known without the show, as well as 
finding out about the world of production and all the complexities that formulate a fantastic show. One thing I remember is how the dedicated students of past productions would tell me about the euphoric moment that 
the final curtain drew on the third and last day of the show. They told stories of happiness and tears, laughter and extreme emotions that I, for it being my first show, couldn’t fathom being a reality. 

That was until the Friday Night; months and months, days and nights of hard work from 60 actors and actresses, all of which performing for the last time the wonderful show that was Bugsy Malone. And thus, when the 
curtain had drawn after the song, ‘You Give A Little Love’, I screamed in complete joy. Followed by that were unexpected tears of happiness as the realisation that the last 2 hours of performance would be the last. 

But there was another reason why I think I cried. I cried also because of how close I once was back in July to not doing the play. The day of the auditions and I had not given a single thought to the play. I had not watched 
Bugsy Malone, I had not known the characters or the scripts and I had certainly not ever contemplated my position within it. That was until the Drama Lesson when the head of drama , Mr. Duncombe , had sent a note 
to ‘come to the Dart, take away a script and come back within the hour for an audition.’ From there, the rest is history and in hindsight, I could never imagine a world in which I wasn’t a part of the show.

So to those of you who spent the time to read this, I hope in hearing my anecdote you have seen the importance of stepping out your comfort zone for sometimes breaching the unknown isn’t always a bad thing!
Louis Gibson (aka - Bugsy Malone)16 17



As November 11th 2018 approached, Wildern Secondary School decided to 
create something special in dedication to our fallen soldiers from WW1 and to 

commemorate the centenary of the end of the war.
The Art and Technology Departments collaborated to create an Art 

Installation in the form of a display of Poppies and Photographic memorials. 
Some students added descriptions about the role their family member took in 

either WW1 or a conflict since. 
Using the skills and techniques they learnt, Technology students and 

teachers created beautiful Poppies and Art and Photography students created 
Photographic Emulsion Transfers. Nearly all of the photographs were family

 members of either students or staff at Wildern.
As a community, Wildern School have done something for every Remembrance 

Day, and with each year more and more students have got involved. 
Thank you to all who served for us all those years ago.

May their souls rest in peace and their memory last forever.
Cayleigh Cripps - 9D1

Year 11 Practice Exam 2018

Well done to all of the year 11 Art and Photography students 
who prepared well for the recent 10-hour practice exams.

Some examples of final outcomes can be seen here, the final 
piece and preparatory work is part of student’s coursework, 
they are currently working towards a coursework deadline 

of Friday 21st December.
Mrs Lynch and the Art Team 

By way of marking the centenary of the end of World War 1,  Year 9 art 
and photography students bought in photographs from home of family 

members who served either during WW1 or in a conflict since.  
For many families this opened up poignant conversations about loved ones 
and the sacrifices that were made.  Some of our students photographs can 

be seen here.  Inspired by contemporary artist Christian Boltanski who 
creates art about war, courage, loss and suffering, students used a 

photographic emulsion transfer process to create individual memorials.   
The installation is also lit by candle light.   

Thank you to everyone who contributed to this thought provoking 
installation: students, families and staff and particularly to the 

tech department

18 19

Keira Dalley:  
This photograph is of my Great 
Nan and Aunt who were twins and 
my Nan was a nurse in WW2

Ellie Mannion:
This Photo is of my Great, 
Great Grandad who served 
in the Air force in WW1

Sam Parfitt:
This is a Photo of my 
Great Great uncle, 
Corporal Donaldson, of the 
North Irush Horse Regiment 
and his friends in WW1

Rebecca Kirby:
This is my Great Grand mother Avice Celia 
Kirby who was in WRAF  Fighter Command 
based at RAF Stanmore in Middlesex.

The Art department runs a termly House 
Photography Competition, this term the theme is; 

Whatever Makes you Smile!  
Have a look here at some of the 

brilliant eateries from Year 7 and 8 - 
The places will be awarded from 

1st place to 6th with erefs for students 
appropriate houses!

William: This is my Great Granddads 
crew in World War 2. He was a pilot of 
this Lancaster bomber called “Fanner’s 
Follies”



Lest We Forget

Wildern School 
WWI display
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Student Librarian
Luke
How long have you been a librarian?
1 year.
Why did you want to be a librarian?
Because I like books and I’m responsible 
and I like to have a responsibility.
Favourite book?
Harry Potter and the Philosophers Stone 
by J K Rowling.

Student Librarian
Rebecca
How long have you been a librarian?
2 years
Why did you want to be a librarian?
I was a librarian at my old school and 
I’ve always loved reading books.  
I wanted to help and do something 
special for the school.
Favourite book?
Everything, Everything by Nicola Yoon.

Student Librarian
Lydia
How long have you been a librarian?
1 year
Why did you want to be a librarian?
To help out people who don’t know 
how to use the library and to enjoy 
the library as much as possible.
Favourite book?
Hunger Games Catching Fire 
by Suzanne Collins.

Student Librarian
Will
How long have you been a librarian?
2 years
Why did you want to be a librarian?
So I could help others enjoy the LRC as 
much as I do.
Favourite book?
Stitch Head by Guy Bass.

The LRC’s Fifteen Most Popular Reads this year…

All these books are available in the LRC.
Come and visit the us during the opening times of 8am - 5pm.

Computers are also available for Homework.

With over 12,000 fiction and non-fiction titles on our shelves, the LRC really does have something for 
everyone.  The LRC is open from 8.15am through to 5pm and is available before and after school as well 
as break and lunch times to complete homework, enjoy a quiet reading space or just to come in and 
make new friends.
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Student Librarian
Eva
How long have you been a librarian?
1 year.
Why did you want to be a librarian?
To make new friends and to become 
part of a team that plays a role in 
our school. 
Favourite book?
Harry Potter and the Order 
of the Phoenix by J.K Rowling. 

Student Librarian
Caitlin
How long have you been a librarian?
1 year.
Why did you want to be a librarian?
Because I like the responsibility and 
organisation and helping with the 
school community. 
Favourite book?
Girl, Missing series 
by Sophie McKenzie
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P.E Department
Wildern Girls Team qualifies for the ESSA National Swimming 
Finals at the London Aquatic Centre.
Well done to the team of swimmers from Wildern School who have qualified for the ESSA National Swimming 
Finals at the London Aquatic Centre in November.

The U14 (Intermediate) Girls Team of Madeline 
Cooper, Lydia Parker, Isabelle Hinkley and Maria 
Lanza, won both their Team races picking up 
Gold Medals in the regional event leading up to 
the Finals. 

Wildern Young Sports Ambassadors at the Hampshire School 
Games.
Wildern Young Sports Ambassadors did a really fantastic job running the Primary Schools Tri-Golf 
Competition at the Hampshire School games.

The competition was attended by 30 Primary Schools from all over Hampshire. The primary students had a 
great time and produced some very pleasing performances.

Year 11 football win Cup and League Double.
Well done to the Year 11 football team who had a great 
season which culminated with them winning the final of 
the Southampton Cup Competition. A great way to end 
the season and to celebrate 5 years of playing together 
at Wildern School.

They also won the Southampton Football League and 
came runners-up in the County Cup Competition.

The U16 and U14 Netball teams have had lots of students 
attending the clubs and both teams have played matches 
against local teams.

Girls Netball

They have produced some pleasing individual and team 
performances and are gaining in confidence with every 
game. Good luck as the season continues.

Hockey Club
Students from the Hockey Club attended an International Hockey Match in October. The game was England 
v Holland at the Olympic Hockey Stadium in London. Despite England being beaten 2 – 1 it was a great 
game to watch and a really enjoyable trip. Several Wildern students were lucky enough to meet the England 
squad after the game.

Hockey Club on Tuesdays is proving to be 
popular with students and has been growing 
each week. 

Year 7 Football
The Year 7 Football Team have produced some pleasing team and individual 
performances so far this season.
They are still looking for their first victory, but they have only been narrowly 
beaten and are improving each game. A selection of players from the Year 
7 Football Team also attended the Southampton Schools 5-a-side Football 
Tournament.

Good luck for the rest of the season.

Athletics
Several Wildern students were selected to represent the Eastleigh and 
Wincher District Team in the Hampshire Schools Track and Field County 
Championships in July.
Sam Clifton	 Hammer	 39.15	 1st
Dan Kimber	 Hurdles	 13.02	 4th
Harry Crosby	Long Jump	 5.62	 1st
Emily Eades-Scott	 100m	 12.95	 2nd
Emily Eades-Scott	 Relay	 53.27	 3rd
Well done to them all for competing at such a high level and for producing some amazing 
individual performances – including two County Champions.
Harry Crosby also represented Hampshire in Long Jump, High Jump and the Pentathlon
Well done again to all the athletes and good luck for next season24 25



WE ARE
TWINNING
OUR TOILETS

Toilet Twinning is part of Tearfund.
Tearfund is a Registered Charity No. 265464 
(England and Wales) and No. SC037624 (Scotland)

1 in 3 people worldwide don’t 
have somewhere safe, private  
or hygienic to go to the toilet.
Please help us to raise money so that 
we can twin our toilets and help people 
have access to safe sanitation, clean 
water and hygiene education.

www.toilettwinning.org

Press Release: Wildern are helping to flush away poverty!

On 29th June, Wildern School raised a colossal £800 for the Toilet Twinning project.  

Organised and publicised by our fantastic Rights Respecting Focus Group and the Community Focus Group, 
there was lots going on 29th June 2018 to aid the fundraising for this fantastic project! Students learnt 
about the problems that arise through not having a clean and safe toilet to use in the WOW of the Week 
delivered in tutor sessions. Students paid £1 to wear non school uniform and they also baked and bought 
lots of delicious cakes  - some were lucky enough to purchase the poo emoji themed cakes (!). There was 
even a Squat-a-Thon House Competition event which, despite the staggering heat was well supported by 
staff and students. 

The charity were pleased to be able to build 13 toilets with the money we raised and said the following: 

"Thank you for your fantastic fundraising.  That's wonderful!  The way twinning works is that in each country 
we work in there will be a local partner who goes into the villages - sometimes very remote places many 
hours drive away - and with permission and support from the villagers they teach about hygiene and latrine 
building and sometimes help by providing parts towards the latrines such as foot plates or plastic water 
bottles for hand washing.  We find that this method of community led education works best as people take 
great pride in building and maintaining their latrines and it becomes a life skill which they can benefit from 
forever more". There is more information on their website: www.toilettwinning.org  
  
Look out for our 13 twinned toilet certificate plaques around the school for details of where exactly Wildern's 
loos are around the world!

If any student wishes to get involved with organising Focus Group activities such as these then please head 
along to the meetings which take place in Tutor Time - details can be found on your tutor notice board.
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WILDERN LEISURE CENTRE 
WILDERN LANE
HEDGE END SO30 4EJ

TEL:01489 787128
EMAIL: LEISURE@WILDERN.ORG
WWW.WILDERNLEISURECENTRE.CO.UK
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Christmas Holiday Timetable
Sat 22nd Dec 2018 - Sunday 6th Jan 2019

FITNESS CLASSES MAIN POOL LEARNER POOL GYM
8:30am - 9:15am      StudioCycle 1pm - 3pm             Public swim 1pm - 3pm            Family swim 8am - 3pm

12pm - 3pm Family gym

9am - 10am           Adult lane swim
10am - 12:30pm   Public swim

9am - 12:30pm    Family swim 8am - 3pm
12pm - 3pm Family gym

10:45am - 11:30am  AquaCircuits 6:45am - 9am        Adult lane swim
9am - 12pm           Public swim

9am - 10:45am    Family swim 6:15am - 12pm
10am - 12pm Family gym

Closed - Christmas Day Closed - Christmas Day Closed - Christmas Day Closed

Closed Boxing Day Closed Boxing Day Closed Boxing Day Closed

6:10pm - 6:55pm      StudioCycle
7pm - 8pm                 Boxercise
7:15pm - 8pm            Aquafi t

6:45am - 9am        Adult lane swim
9am - 1pm              Public swim
6pm - 7pm              Public swim

9am - 4pm            Family swim 6:15am - 8pm
12pm - 8pm Family gym

3am - 3:45pm           AquaTherapy 9am - 1pm             Public swim
1:30pm - 2:30pm  Fun swim
7pm - 8pm             Public swim

9am - 4pm            Family swim 6:15am - 8pm
12pm - 8pm Family gym

8:30am - 9:15am      StudioCycle 9am - 11am           Public swim
1pm - 3pm             Public swim

9am - 3pm           Family swim 8am - 3pm
12pm - 3pm Family gym

9am - 10am           Adult lane swim
10am - 12:30pm   Public swim

9am - 12:30pm    Family swim 8am - 3pm
12pm - 3pm Family gym

6:45am - 9am        Adult lane swim
9am - 12pm           Public swim

9am - 12pm         Family swim 6:15am - 12pm
10am - 12pm Family gym

Closed - New Years Day Closed - New Years Day Closed - New Years Day Closed - New Years Day

3:45pm - 4:45pm      Yoga
6pm - 7pm                 Boxercise
6:15pm - 7pm           Swimfi t
7:10pm - 7:55pm      StudioCycle

9am - 11am           Public swim
11:30am - 12:30pm  Fun swim
6:15pm - 7pm        Swimfi t
7pm - 8pm              Public swim
8pm - 9:30pm        Adult lane swim

9am - 4pm            Family swim 6:15am - 10pm
12 - 5pm & 7-8pm
Family gym

9:30am - 10:15am   Gym Circuits
6:10pm - 6:55pm      StudioCycle
7pm - 8pm                 Boxercise
7:15pm - 8pm            Aquafi t

6:45am - 9am        Adult lane swim
9am - 1pm             Public swim
6pm - 7pm             Public swim
8pm - 9pm             Adult lane swim

9am - 4pm            Family swim 6:15am - 10pm
12 - 5pm & 7-8pm
Family gym

3pm - 3:45pm             Aqua-
Therapy
6:30pm - 7:15pm       Bootcamp

9 - 1pm                 Public swim
1:30am - 2:30pm  Fun swim
7pm - 8pm             Public swim
8pm - 9:30pm        Adult lane swim

9 - 4pm               Family swim 6:15am - 10pm
12 - 5pm & 7-8pm
Family gym

8:30 - 9:15am       StudioCycle 9 - 11am              Public swim
1:30 - 2:30pm     Fun swim
3 - 4pm                Public swim

9 - 11am            Family swim
1:30 - 2:30pm   Family swim
3 - 4pm               Family swim

8 - 5pm
12 - 5pm Family gym

9 - 10am              Adult lane swim
10 - 12:30pm      Public swim

9 - 12:30pm      Family swim
2:30 - 4:30pm   Family swim

8 - 7pm
12 - 7pm Family gym

1 to 1 Fitness Training
at Wildern Leisure Centre
£20 AN HOUR OR 10 FOR £180

Christmas Present Vouchers Available


